SAMPLE LETTER

June ____, 2010   


Senator Dianne Feinstein
United States Senate
331 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Senator Barbara Boxer

United States Senate


(Write a separate letter to each Congressperson)
112 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Representative Henry Waxman

2204 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, DC  20515-0530

RE:  FAA change of flight path at Santa Monica Airport

Dear     (Insert name here)    ,

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has chosen to test a new flight path for certain aircraft leaving Santa Monica Airport (SMO). This flight path, the 250 vector, takes aircraft over a densely populated residential neighborhood with several schools, places of worship, and a busy amusement park. The previously used flight path took aircraft over a golf course and a commercial/light industrial street leading directly to the ocean before allowing the aircraft to make a turn. 

As a resident of the impacted neighborhood, I am very concerned about the effect on my quality of life and my peaceful enjoyment of my home, if this tested flight path were to become permanent. The change in the tested flight path has introduced as many as 20 planes overhead per hour. These frequent low-flying flights are incredibly noisy and arguably a violation of the 1984 agreement between the FAA and the City of Santa Monica. In addition, I have significant concerns about the safety of our community

We need your help in this fight with the FAA. Please contact the FAA administrator J. Randolph Babbitt and request that he respect your desire to protect the quality of life and safety of residents in the affected areas by continuing to use the flight path mutually agreed to in the 1984 Agreement with the City of Santa Monica. 
Sincerely, 

(Insert name here)

(Insert address here)

Santa Monica, CA  90405

